
From: Elliott Sernel
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Thursday, April 22, 2021 8:37:24 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Elliott Sernel
Palm Springs, CA

mailto:esernel@pacbell.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Rick Sparks
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 11:10:17 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Rick Sparks
Toluca Lake, CA

mailto:rsparkle@pacbell.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Judith Mayer
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 2:51:29 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I hope that you will vote to designate the Lyon-Martin house as a San Francisco Historic Landmark.
Although I have left San Francisco after living in the City for many years, my Lesbian heart will always remain in
San Francisco .
Ms Lyon and Ms Martin were heroes, and  the significance of their lives and persistent work were directly
responsible for my good life in San Francisco, and my happiness as a married open lesbian since then.
When I return to San Francisco, the notable landmarks of LGBTQ life there are crucial points of reference.
It's more than a bronze plaque.  It's honor for the City and its heroes!

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Judith Mayer
Arcata, CA

mailto:jmayer@sonic.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Ginger Weatherford
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 2:33:50 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Ginger Weatherford
San Diego, CA

mailto:ginger@gingerweatherford.com
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Jim Salyards
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 2:33:20 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Jim Salyards
Woodside, CA

mailto:jsalyards@filoli.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Donna Williams
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 12:33:39 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Donna Williams
Los Angeles, CA

mailto:wacincconserve@sbcglobal.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Mari Matsumoto
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 12:24:36 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Mari Matsumoto
Alameda, CA

mailto:ota-matsumoto@sbcglobal.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Rondi Saslow
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 8:00:41 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Rondi Saslow
Oakland, CA

mailto:rsaslow@pacbell.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Beth Stein
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 7:48:33 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Beth Stein
Los Angeles, CA

mailto:lasirena@mardeashe.com
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Kelley McDowell
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 7:45:26 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Kelley McDowell
Colusa, CA

mailto:kelleymc1@sbcglobal.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Fjaere Nilssen-Mooney
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 7:45:29 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Fjaere Nilssen-Mooney
North Hollywood, CA

mailto:happmus@roadrunner.com
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Michael Rice
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 8:58:09 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

We write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian activism.  We look forward to this
designation, speaking as four-decades-plus residents of  San Francisco. We feel fully part of this great inclusive city
that and its vital and activist LGBTQ+ community.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQ+ community by offering their home as a safe
space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape anti-
violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as meeting
place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted gatherings of
powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

We ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Michael and Jane Rice

Sincerely,
Michael Rice
Portland, OR

mailto:mrice100@sbcglobal.net
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org


From: Julia Rocchi
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: I Support Local Landmark Designation for the Lyon-Martin House
Date: Tuesday, April 20, 2021 6:34:10 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors Melgar, Preston, and Peskin,

I write to support the designation of the home of Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin as a San Francisco local landmark.
This designation would make it the city’s first to be associated with lesbian history and achievements.

Phyllis Lyon and Del Martin played a foundational role in the movement to protect the rights of women and the
LGBTQ+ community. For decades, they energized the city’s LGBTQIA+ community by offering their home as a
safe space where women could meet to champion women’s rights, validate and decriminalize lesbian identity, shape
anti-violence and anti-discrimination policies, and promote marriage equality and elder rights. It also served as
meeting place for the Daughters of Bilitis, the nation’s first socio-political organization for lesbians, and hosted
gatherings of powerful LGBTQ+ allies, including House Speaker Nancy Pelosi.

A survey of San Francisco's LGBTQ+ cultural heritage released in 2015 recommended the designation of the Lyon-
Martin House as a local historic landmark. The significance of the property has also been recognized by the National
Park Service and is included in the agency’s publication entitled, “LGBTQ America: A Theme Study of Lesbian,
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer History,” a guide intended to increase the number historic sites that reflect
LGBTQ+ history that is included in historic registers nationwide.

In San Francisco, and across the country, historic places that reflect the history of the LGBTQ+ community are
considerably underrepresented on registries of historic properties. To ensure that we are telling a fuller and more
truthful American story, there is a need to identify and preserve more LGBTQ+ historic sites, including sites of
lesbian history and activism, to acknowledge the achievements and struggles of the entire community’s history. The
local landmarking of the Lyon-Martin House is a positive and necessary first step to not only provide for its long-
term preservation, but to honor the legacy of two lifelong champions of women’s rights, lesbian identity, and
LGBTQ+ civil rights.

I ask that you please vote yes to advance this important designation.

Sincerely,
Julia Rocchi
Washington, DC

mailto:jrocchi@savingplaces.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org

